
Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:

Delia Kenny, Winifred Gardiner, Margaret Aspinell, Elizabeth Pavitt, John Perry, Michael Murphy, Johanna Murphy, Eileen McGowan, Ivy Westcott, John Sirl, Patrick ‘Bryan’ McNeela, John Collins, Patrick More, Emma Debrie, Dorothy Clarke, Winifred Hurrell, Nellie Stolworthy,
 Mgr Cannon Jules Van Meehan and Reginald Wood.

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:

John Abbott, Margaret Alake, Bob Cole, Dyllis Dangerfield, 
Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Joanne Fitzsimmons, Veronica Flood, Marie Gahagan,  

Margaret Harries, Margaret Harvey, Eileen Heneghan, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes,
 Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam, Mrs D Langan, 
Ann Montgomery, Teishan Mulholland, Fr Martin Nott, Brendan O’Connor, 
Chioma Onwumere, Bernadette O’Sullivan, Fr David Prior, Glynn Sandy,
Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell, Martine Vella, 
Betty Walsh and Trudy Wijeyeratnam 
RIP – We pray for all those who have died and entered into eternal life:
Margaret Brockbank aged 99 years

Her body will be received into the church on Thursday 22nd February at 5pm and 

Her funeral Mass will take place on Friday 23rd February at 1.30pm 

And then to South Essex Crematorium

and

Rose (Chris) kenneally aged 82 years of Marshalls Road

Her Funeral Mass will take place on Monday 19th February at 10.30am 

And then to South Essex Crematorium

also pray for families and friends who have lost loved ones that they may

find strength in God to bear their loss.
Parish Stewardship: Offertory Collection Weekend: 310th /11th February 
Envelopes: £395.70      Cash: £4484.22          
Standing Orders to 5th January £2,081.52 

Lenten Lunches

Lenten Lunches continue every Saturday during Lent between 12noon and 2pm, in the Parish Hall. Please come along and enjoy a great value lunch and a chat with friends whilst raising money for good causes. We raise funds for The Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society and several local charities. Any donations for raffle prizes would be very welcome on the day. Why not treat your family or friends to lunch? We look forward to seeing you.
Lourdes Pilgrimage Sick & Helpers Fund The retiring collection raised £456.87. Bless you for your generosity. 
Coffee Morning in support of CAFOD in the Community Centre on Sunday 25th February after the 9.30am Mass. Tea, Coffee and cakes. Please come along and support this event to raise money for CAFOD. Thank you.
CAFOD Family Fast Friday 23rd February. This Lent Fast Day, we have an opportunity to come together as a Catholic community to help the world’s poorest countries to change their lives. Fast Days are our opportunity to support the vital work of CAFOD. Your Fast Day envelope is enclosed.  Donations will be matched by the UK government, pound for pound. Please give as much as you can in next week’s collection, to help build a bridge from a place of suffering to a better world. 

Stations of the Cross During Lent will be private. The church will remain open until 7pm.

Stewards of the Gospel Thank you to all parishioners who attended the parish meeting on 4th February. It was an informative and positive meeting and we will keep you informed of further proposals as they unfold. Fr Tom is arranging to have a notice board put up in the church porch where you will be able to see the latest developments. You can also check the parish website where a summary of the meeting can be found and proposals will be posted

Health & Safety Representative Fr Tom wishes to appoint 2 Parish Health & Safety Reps who will liaise with him and the diocese over matters that need and must be dealt with. This is not an onerous task. Please consider this ministry and let Fr Tom know if you would be interested pending discussions with him.

Choir Gallery A new safety handrail has been fitted and we now comply with Health & Safety requirements. A maximum of 20 physically able people can use the Gallery but please remember children under 13 are not permitted and aged 13-18 must be supervised. Palm Crosses No more thank you.

Mr George Adjei, please speak to Fr Tom or contact the parish office.

Bingo Everyone is welcome to join us for Bingo on Thursday 22nd February from 7.30pm in the Community Centre. 

Community Centre There is an updated First Aid Kit in the kitchen of the Community Centre for use by all Parish Groups. Also, a book to record any accidents that may occur and to say what items have been used so they can be replaced. Thank you. 

World Youth Day, January 16th – 30th 2019. Travel with the Brentwood Catholic Youth Service to Costa Rica and Panama; gather with over a million young people from across the world, together with our Pope. Age 17(school year 12)-27 when we travel. Cost £1,750. More details of this “once in a lifetime” opportunity at www.bcys.net, email frdominic@dioceseofbrentwood.org or come to the information evening on Sunday 18th February 5.00-8.00pm, Walsingham House at Abbotswick, Navestock Side, Nr Brentwood, CM14 5SH. Places are very limited.
Preparing for Holy Week Wednesday 7th March 7pm-8.30pm Fr David Manson will present a talk entitled ‘Preparing for Holy Week’. Christ the Eternal High Priest, Gidea Park. Please book by email to GPstudydays@gmail.com Refreshments provided. Admission free.
Women’s World Day of Prayer Friday 2nd March at 1.45pm in St Michael and All Angels Church, Main Road, Gidea Park. Service lasts approximately 1 hour so plenty of time to collect children from school. Light refreshments are served after the service. Please come along and bring friends.

Adoremus Liverpool Eucharistic Pilgrimage and Congress, 7th – 9th September. More details to follow.
St Bede’s Catholic Primary School, Chadwell Heath require a class teacher and an Assistant Headteacher for September 2018. For details please visit www.st-bedes.redbridge.sch.uk/vacancies or contact the school office.
This Week’s Mass Intentions

Saturday 17th                   6.30pm     
The People of the Parish                

Sunday 18th            
   9.30am
November Dead List (Schroeyers)  


11.30am      John Kingston RIP (Kingston) 

Monday 19th     
10.30am  
Funeral Mass – Chris Kenneally RIP
Tuesday 20th        

10.00am 
Margaret Brockbank RIP (Noble)  

Wednesday 21st 
12.15pm     Winifred Gardiner (Foundation)   

Thursday 22nd       
8.30am 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion

Friday 23rd      
1.30pm  
Funeral Mass – Margaret Brockbank RIP
Saturday 24th                    6.30pm     
James Holland RIP (Holland) 
Sunday 25th             
   9.30am
The People of the Parish                 


11.30am      Holy Souls (HSB) 
Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament normally takes place on Saturday morning’s during the Sacrament of Reconciliation from 11am - 12noon. 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between 11am - 12.00 noon & 5.30pm. – 6.15pm.

What’s On?
Sun 18th     
Rite of Election
3.00pm
Cathedral

Mon 19th   
St Edwards Preschool
9.15am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre

Tues 20th     
Parent & Toddler Group 
9.45am-11.45am
Parish Hall 

Spiritual Direction 
3.00pm
Priest’s House

Beavers/Cubs/Scouts
5.00pm-9.30pm
Parish Hall

St Vincent de Paul
7.00pm
Community Centre

Weds 21st   
St Edwards Preschool
9.15am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Spiritual Direction 
11.00am
Priest’s House

Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre

RCIA Journey in Faith 
7.45pm
Community Centre


Guides

Parish Hall 
Thurs 22nd  
St Edwards Preschool
9.30am-12.30pm
Parish Hall 

Council of Priests 
10.00am
Brentwood

Fri 23rd         
St Edwards Preschool
9.15am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Wedding Preparation
5.30pm
Priests House

Confirmation Retreat
Fri-Sun
Abbotswick
Sat 24th  
Stewards of the Gospel
9.30am-4pm
Brentwood


Lenten Lunches
12-2pm
Parish Hall

Sun 25th  
Legion of Mary 
after 11.30am Mass
Upper Room

Rainbows/Brownies
2pm- 5pm
Parish Hall

             Travelling Chalice                                                                            Collectors Rota
Please return the Chalice BEFORE           

 the next person is scheduled to collect it             
6.30pm                     9.30am                       11.30am

 17th /18th Feb   L Weston                       9.30am    Tom & Ian                   David & John Sizer            Christian & Maureen

24th /25th Feb  K McLaughlin                 6.30pm     Gordon & Dermot     John Sizer & John Shean  Tony & Antonella

3rd /4th March  A Gallagher                    6.30pm
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	Parish newsletter   ST. EDWARD THE CONFESSOR

CATHOLIC CHURCH

(St Edward is the Patron Saint of our Deanery)

   Parish Priest: Father Tom Jordan 

  5 Park End Road, Romford, Essex RM1 4AT

  Telephone & Fax: 01708 740308

  e-mail: romford@dioceseofbrentwood.org

  Parish Website www.stedwards-romford.org.uk    

  Diocese of Brentwood Registered Charity No.234092

  Web Site: www.dioceseofbrentwood.net 
-----------------------------------------------------------------------
   St. Peter’s Primary School         01708 745506

  Head Teacher:                              Mrs Jenny Waterfield    


Our Parish is part of the Brentwood Diocese and Alan Williams is our Bishop 

and we belong to the Havering Deanery.

We are twinned with the parish of Regina Pacis, Ladysmith, Diocese of Dundee, South Africa, 

and pray for their Bishop, Graham Rose.

First Sunday of Lent (B) 
18th February 2018 
It is an ancient custom in the Church that the story of the temptation of Jesus in the desert should be read on the first Sunday of Lent. Jesus spent forty days in the wilderness. At the beginning of the forty days of Lent the Church always puts before us his time of solitude. Jesus has just received baptism from John in the river Jordan and he is filled with the Spirit. This same Spirit drives him into the wilderness, the place of desolation and loneliness, thought to be the habitat of evil spirits. Jesus' forty days in the desert remind us of the forty day journey of the prophet Elijah to the holy mountain where his call is renewed in the 'still, small voice'. To be tempted is the fate of all human beings. That Jesus was tempted shows his humanity. He was 'like us in all things but sin'. He did not give way to temptation. Mark balances his statement about temptation with the laconic declarations 'he was with the wild beasts' and 'the angels looked after him'. The evangelist shows that this Son of Man is at peace with all creation and cared for by the providence of the Father. Our gospel reading concludes with a reminder of Jesus' mission, to preach the 'good news' from God, to announce that the time has come and that the kingdom is approaching. These statements of Jesus have a particular resonance as we begin the season of Lent, a time of self-examination and self-denial. We are invited to welcome God's special time of blessing and the coming of the kingdom into our lives. 
